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Keenan has partnered with Forensic Analytical Consulting Services to create a COVID-19 Safe Operating 
Plan Customization Service & Implementation Effectiveness Evaluation. This plan template 
customization service and effective implementation field evaluation are intended to achieve the following 
goals:  

● Create a safety plan with protocols for operating schools safely following the shelter in place 
orders due to COVID-19, allowing schools to adjust to the “new normal” of operating safely in the 
presence of COVID-19.  

● Protect People. Help prevent employees, customers, and other stakeholders from contracting 
COVID-19, and in doing so protect the greater public health.  

● Protect Resources. Help minimize liabilities related to workers’ compensation claims and 3rd 
party litigation by showing appropriate diligence in controlling COVID-19 risks.  

● Protect Reputation. Help support business continuity by instilling confidence within students, 
guardians, staff, and local public health entities, that schools can operate safely. 

 
The evaluation from Keenan will provide us guidance for our planning as the community hopefully 
moves toward conditions that allow us to safely reopen schools.  We hope to have this work occurring 
during the next month with a formal assessment provided to guide and plan processes by the holidays. 
 
FPM Follow-up - Tony Wold and Ruben Aurellio (Lyn Potter) 
As was discussed in the Friday letter on October 2, 2020 the District staff is working with the California 
Department of Education to resolve the areas that were identified in the Federal Program Monitoring 
(FPM) evaluation of the District.   Many of the issues regarding duty statements and funding were a result 
of the financial systems not being aligned with the position control which was something that we began 
work on prior to the beginning of the review.  The adjustments of funding were appropriate to ensure that 
our Federal funds are used appropriately and we planned for these as we did budget development for the 
current year.  As the board reviewed the unaudited actuals, the District was able to adjust the funding 
without creating a burden on the district budget and now has better alignment with requirements.   Many 
of the other issues that needed to be addressed concerned required postings. 
 
The FPM process is excellent in defining areas of compliance that need to be addressed as was very useful 
to be doing as we were addressing our budgeting configuration.   Just as we are beginning a process to 
institutionalize our data practices and create genuine dialogue with our budget we must also align the 
required compliance with our budgeting practices.   As we completed the FPM it was clear that we needed 
to integrate State and Federal Programs with the budgeting process and we moved the department to be 
within District Operations this year.  This is already resulting in a much clearer level of communication 
and collaboration. 
 
At the next board meeting on November 4th, staff will present the key elements of the FPM as well as 
updates on each of the required submissions to the State Department of Education.  The full report with 
the updated follow through will be available as part of that agenda packet.   We are currently in the 
process of reconciling all of the different areas of focus to ensure that a comprehensive report is provided 
to the public with all of the follow-up information that was required by the CDE as well.  We believe that 
it is important that the information packet be complete and accurate to ensure that all stakeholders know 
not only what was identified, but also what the current state is on that issue.   We look forward to 
providing all of this information in the packet that will be posted on Friday, October 30th. 
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that allows DOF to recoup these funds prior to December 30 if they don’t believe LEAs will get the funds 
spent.  
 
While we have fully accounted for our CARES Act funds, the other LEAs across the State have spent less 
than 50% of those funds.  FCMAT is working with Districts to ensure that all journal entry work is 
reflected in the next submission to the State to ensure that the funds are not pulled back by the Federal 
Government.  This is once again part of the challenge in reporting of data that we have to continually 
make adjustments that are due to outside influences.  These adjustments, however, change the numbers 
within the budget as items move from one area to the next which can create confusion with the public 
who do not see all of the behind the scenes issues that we have to address.  
 
Michelle Obama School Grand Opening - Luis Freese ( Ellen Mejia Hooper) 
Join us on Thursday, October 29, 2020, at 11 am to witness the virtual Grand Opening for Michelle 
Obama School. The online event will feature students, various speakers, aerial flyby, band performance, 
and ribbon cuttings from multiple campus locations.  The celebration will stream on Facebook live 
@westcontracostaschools & @MichelleObamaSchool. After the live stream, the event will be available 
on the website for viewing �https://www.wccusd.net/Page/6945�.  
 

 
 
Special thanks to the Grand Opening Committee! Claudia Velez, Maisha Cole, Communications & 
Facilities Team. 
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We Need Your Input: Community-Wide Survey on Updating the Facilities Master Plan - Luis 
Freese (Ellen Mejia Hooper) 
The District extended the deadline for the Community-Wide Survey to Tuesday, October 20, 2020.  To 
date, we have received more than 442 total responses representing almost every school in the district. 
Please take the time to participate and share your voice. For more information, please visit our website: 
https://www.wccusd.net/site/Default.aspx?PageID=5810�.  
 

 

SURVEY: �ENGLISH� | �SPANISH 
 
Updating the Elementary Educational Specifications, Designated Material, and �
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and application of items used to construct school facilities. In contrast, Sole Source items are 
manufactured by a single source to ensure safe, practical, and efficient construction and ongoing 
maintenance.  

Collectively, the suite of standards provides consistency, alignment with current and future program needs 
and objectives, and emphasizes cost efficiency and effectiveness. Staff presented the changes to the Suite 
of Standards at the October Facilities Committee Meeting and will present to Citizens’ Bond Oversight 
Committee Meeting on Monday October 19th.  

Lake Elementary School Campus Replacement Educational Specification - Luis Freese 
The planning process for the Lake Elementary School Campus Replacement project in partnership with 
the Site Leadership and Perkins Eastman is complete. District staff have prepared a Lake Elementary 
project-specific Educational Specification to guide the District’s design and align the new school facilities 
to the educational program. 

Staff presented the Lake Elementary School Campus Replacement project concept design at the Facilities 
Committee and will present it to the Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee Meeting on Monday October 
19th. Staff anticipates presenting the concept design and project specific Educational Specification at the 
Board Meeting on October 21, 2020. 
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